
P-0536-001

The Stacked/Transit Highway Bridge (STHB) option, which would allow

transit, bicyclists, and pedestrians to travel beneath the highway bridge

deck, was included as part of the LPA. The DEIS indicated that the two

bridges required for this bridge option would put less bridge sub-

structure in the Columbia River, likely resulting in less environmental

impact. After publication of the DEIS, additional engineering studies were

conducted that confirmed the feasibility of the STHB design.

The STHB is described in greater detail in Chapter 2 (Section 2.2) of the

FEIS. Impacts associated with a STHB are discussed throughout

Chapter 3 of the FEIS.

 

P-0536-002

Details of the tolling system are still being refined as the project enters

the final design stage. It is currently not anticipated that transit users,

bicyclists or pedestrians will pay a toll.  Additionally, certain toll discounts

or waivers for other groups have been and will continue to be

considered. 

One of the benefits of the toll is that it encourages the use, the choice, of

alternative modes including transit and cycling. Adopted plans at the

local, regional, and state levels all encourage the use of these forms of

transportation. These forms have environmental, financial, health, and

other benefits.

 

P-0536-003

See response to P-0536-002, above.

 

P-0536-004

The CRC project has been provided with population projections that

represent the best available estimates. We have no reason to believe
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that policies will be enacted that would restrict people's ability to choose

the community they want to live in or to restrict natural population

growth.

 

P-0536-005

The CRC Task Force - composed of 39 leaders from a broad cross

section of Washington and Oregon communities – was tasked with

advising the CRC project team, including federal sponsors, and providing

guidance and recommendations at key decision points over the course

of nearly 3 ½ years. Public agencies, businesses, civic organizations,

neighborhoods and freight, commuter and environmental groups were all

represented on the Task Force. The Task Force voted to develop a

supplemental bridge alternative, in an attempt to find an alternative to

total bridge replacement that would still meet the project's purpose and

need but at lower cost and with greater reliance on managing demand

with higher tolls and more transit service.  The two most promising

supplemental alternatives were considered in the DEIS.  Based on the

detailed analysis that followed, the Task Force recommended, and all

project sponsors agreed, that the replacement bridge with light rail was

the locally preferred alternative.
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